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The Essex Foundation Expands Gateway Beautification  
15,000 Daffodil Bulbs Planted At Sunset Pond  

Essex, CT – The legacy of the late Elizabeth “Diz” Callender continues to enhance the Essex landscape. 
Through a generous bequest to The Essex Foundation upon her passing in 2014, funding support is now 
fueling the addition of daffodils along the West Avenue entrance into Essex village. The first phase of the  
      daffodil project was completed this October with 15,000   
      bulbs planted in a 3,000 square foot section of turf between  
      Sunset Pond and West Avenue, and blooms expected this   
      spring. Sullivan Lawn Service was hired to provide the plant 
      ing services. The second phase of the daffodil project will be  
      completed next fall, and includes expanded bulb planting in  
      the Sunset Pond area as well as at the Route 153/154 gateway  
      intersection.
       
      
The idea for the project came from the fact that Diz Callender 
enjoyed planting daffodils. Additional funding is coming from 
The Paul Foundation (owners of the Sunset Pond property), 
Centerbrook Properties, and individual donors. The gateway 
beautification project, which also included the installation of 
12 Chanticlear Pear trees and over 300 evergreen and 
perennial ornamentals at the intersection of Route 153 and 
Route 154, is a good example of the types of community efforts supported by The Essex Foundation; 
projects that are somewhat unique, require quick action, and have an immediate impact. 

        

THAT’S ALOT OF  DAFFODILS: Sullivan Lawn Service crew members focus on the task at hand – the 

planting of 15,000 daffodil bulbs at Sunset Pond along West Avenue in Essex thanks to the efforts of The 

Essex Foundation and its project partners.    

   

    


